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Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Held on Monday 1st August 2016 at 19:00 at the 

Memorial Hall, Links Avenue, Brundall

	Present :



Chairman, Cllr John Warne

Vice-Chairman Cllr John Philp


Cllr G Nurden, Cllr J Mickelburgh, Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr K Wilkins,  

Cllr JJ Warns, Cllr G Buckley, Cllr I S Walters, Cllr P Taylor, Cllr R Price 

Parish Clerk: S Smyth

2 members of the public



	

	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman, advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.

The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting 
	

	2016-0164

	Apologies for Absence  

None
	

	2016-0165

	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable or Non Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 
NDPI Allotments item Cllr Nurden on any Planning matter as he is a Member of Broadland Planning Committee
	

	2016-0166

	The Chairman re-ordered the Agenda items so that the Planning item 20160842 could be discussed first.
The Council adjourned the Meeting so that a resident Mr John Tibbenham could speak.

He stated the narrowness of Oakhill and questioned how construction vehicles would access the site easily. The cul de sac had managed for 30 years without a footpath. He did make a suggestion that the public could access the new development via a footpath (trod) dug into the land to the east which Broadland DC own through the trees. 

The Meeting was re-opened.
	

	2016-0167
	Planning - 20160842  (ratification) – Herons Hill 35 the Street – Subdivision of plot and erection of 1 dwelling with new access revised.  Deferred for further information.
It was resolved by a majority decision with 1 abstention, to object to the footway but to state that the support for the dwelling remains. A further motion was proposed by Cllr Warne and seconded by Cllr Price to clarify that there is no justifiable need for the footway as part of this application. Approved majority and 2 abstentions.
	

	2016-0168
	Cremer’s Opening Day 17th September 2016
The Clerk was asked to approach the Long family about additional parking on the day for invitees.

The following wording was approved for the Yare Valley News article:

Brundall Parish Council and the Friends of Cremer’s Meadow are delighted to announce that the site will be open for public access from 3.00pm on Saturday 17th September.

The opening event will be marked with a few speeches, the cutting of a ribbon by Mrs Shirley Cremer and the opportunity to enjoy scones, jam and cream on the Meadow.

As many will know, the 4.5 acre site was purchased by Brundall Parish Council in the autumn of 2014 and a significant amount of voluntary work has taken place over the last two years. The Friends have provided advice to the P.C. for the development of the site and a considerable amount of hands-on work.

Cremer’s Meadow is a very special place. The site is and will remain a wildlife haven for villagers and visitors. The site will offer informal walkways which follow the Lackford Run along its eastern perimeter, through the water meadow, by the pond and through drier areas which are rich in plant and animal life. Much of the site has been recognised as achieving high biodiversity and has been awarded County Wildlife Status. There is an Information Centre which is maintained by the Friends and which tells the history of the site and points out what visitors might see when they walk around.

Visitors will be able to access Cremer’s Meadow at their leisure following the opening apart from occasional closure days when ongoing work is undertaken. It will be important to remember, however, that:

· The site has no parking so arrival on foot or bicycle will be necessary. It is requested that parking on nearby roads is avoided wherever possible.

· Dogs on leads will, initially, be allowed on the site. This will be reviewed over time to see if dogs on the site are detrimental to the environment.

· About half of the site is a water meadow, so suitable footwear is necessary.

· There are no toilet facilities available.

Please come and join us on 17th to celebrate a very important development for the village. There will be Friends on hand to answer questions about the site and to help visitors make the most of this wonderful, natural environment within our village.

For further information please contact Gill Buckley.

 Tel - 717064                 Email - i.am.gillbuckley@gmail.com

The Council were happy with the arrangements for the day which Cllr Buckley had made and the Chairman thanked her for an excellent plan.

The Meeting was closed to the Press and Public and this point.
	Parish Clerk/Cllr Buckley

	2016-0169
	Items for the next Agenda 22nd August 2016 (Main meeting date)

Ratify planning application 2016-1020
	

	2016-0170
	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting
22nd August 2016 - 7pm Memorial Hall Lounge
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 


	Brundall Parish Council

	
	Payments for July 2016

	
	Parish clerk costs

	2,867.06


	Grass cutting monthly contract

	£414.02


	Countryside park

	                              £250.00 


	Cremers Meadow

	                             £459.49 


	S106 reserves

	£27.49


	Street Lighting

	£687.78


	Fees

	£0.00


	Repairs and Renewals

	£948.00


	Office equipment

	£650.00


	Office expense

	£12.00


	rent&rates

	£190.00


	Telephone

	£32.02


	Handyman (Cleaning-Inspections)

	                             £393.67 


	Commercial card

	£120.33


	Total expenditure 
	£7,051.86


	RECEIPTS FOR July 2016

	
	Claim for street light
	£698.00

	Broadland DC repay street light repair   

	                              £282.50

	Bench Donation repayment (parsons)
	                              £363.50

	Total Income 

	£1344.00
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